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Students Pray for Those Who Stole Their 800 Pro-Life 
Flags from Huntington Parish Lawn

By Colleen Rowan 
HUNTINGTON—Imagine how long it 

would take to place 800 small Right to Life flags 
on a church lawn. It is quite the undertaking. But 
students in fourth through eighth grades at Our 
Lady of Fatima Parish School in Huntington 
didn’t mind the work at all. For them, it was im-
portant to spread the pro-life message and make 

it visible to their community. 
“I explained to the children about celebrating 

October as the month of life and the importance 
of having the flags on the church grounds,” said 
Father Tijo George, MCBS, pastor of the school 
and of Our Lady of Fatima Parish. 

The students worked hard in their endeavor, 
and when they finished a sea of small pink and 

blue flags in memory of the countless baby boys 
and baby girls lost to abortion blanketed the lawn 
in front of Our Lady of Fatima Church. Their pro-
life message was visible indeed. 

A a few days later, the flags were gone—stolen 
during the night by an unknown individual or in-
dividuals. Although saddened by what had          

By Colleen Rowan 
WHEELING—Putting the safety 

of children, adolescents, and vulner-
able adults first, Bishop Mark E. Bren-
nan has increased on-site Safe Envi-
ronment audits of the diocese’s Cath-
olic schools and parishes from every 
three years to now every year. This 
move is fundamental to the bishop’s 

and the diocese’s commitment to 
“strengthen and grow a culture of 
safety.” 

The audit is conducted by Stone-
bridge Business Partners, the con-
tracted auditing agency of the U.S. 
Conference of Catholic Bishops 
(USCCB). The agency will begin the 
yearly audit in the Diocese of Wheel-

ing-Charleston, which encompasses              
the entire state of West Virginia, in 
2023. 

Bishop Brennan made the an-
nouncement of his decision to move 
to yearly audits in a letter to all               
Catholic schools and principals                
and all parishes and priests of the di-
ocese. 

“I firmly believe on-site visits at the 
local level are integral to ensuring that 
our parishes and schools have a clear 
understanding of and commitment 
to the requirements as set forth in the 
Charter for the Protection of Children 
and Young People,” the bishop wrote 
in his Oct. 13 letter. 

Bishop Brennan Strengthens Safe Environment of 
West Virginia’s Catholic Schools and Parishes

See “Pro-Life” on Page 3

See “Safe” on Page 2

Courtesy Photo 
From left, fourth-grader Gabby Yemba, and eighth-graders Carmen 
Yemba and Olivia Hensley of Our Lady of Fatima Parish School in 
Huntington place Right to Life flags on the parish lawn Oct. 6. Joined 
in the effort by many fellow students in fourth through eighth grades, 
they placed 800 flags. All of the flags were stolen a few days later.

Courtesy Photo 
Shown above are some of the 800 Right to Life flags students placed on the lawn at Our 
Lady of Fatima Church in Huntington Oct. 6 before they were stolen. 

Relics of Blessed Carlo Acutis & St. Manuel Garcia Exposed 
for Veneration Nov. 12-27 in West Virginia, Page 3 

Society of St. Vincent de Paul Conference in Wheeling 
Celebrates 100th Anniversary, Page 13
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To Report Suspected Cases of Sexual 
Abuse of Children: The Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston encourages reporting to civil au-
thorities first and foremost if a crime has been 
committed. We also encourage utilizing www.             
reportbishopabuse.org to make a report about 
any bishop in the U.S. If you have reason to be-
lieve that a bishop has engaged in sexual mis-
conduct or has interfered with an investigation 
into sexual misconduct, please contact civil au-
thorities in the applicable jurisdiction and visit 
www.reportbishopabuse.org. 

To Report to Civil Authorities: Con-
tact your local law enforcement: numbers 
will vary based on your location. If you believe 
someone is in im- mediate danger, call 911. To 
confidentially report any incidence of suspected 
child abuse or neglect, including sexual abuse, 
contact the West Virginia Bureau for Children 
and Families’ Child Protective Services by cal-
ling the Child Abuse Hotline at 800.352.6513. 
You may report anonymously to this hotline if 
you prefer. 

To Report to Diocesan Authorities: 
The diocese encourages reportng to the appro-
priate civil authorities first and foremost if a 
crime has been committed. The diocese also en-
courages reporting to the appropriate church 
authorities. To report suspected cases of sexual 
abuse of children by personnel of the Diocese of 
Wheeling-Charleston to the Diocese, contact 
one of the following designees at 
1.888.434.6237 or 304.233.0880: Mr. Bryan 
Minor, ext. 263; Mr. Tim Bishop, ext. 353; or 
Very Rev. Dennis Schuelkens, Jr., V.E., ext. 270. 
You may also call the Diocese’s Office of Safe En-
vironment at 304.230.1504. You may also call 
the Diocese’s sexual abuse hotline at 
833.230.5656. Complaint forms are available 
online at www.dwc.org, click “Diocese” on the 
menu bar, then “Offices,” then “Safe Environ-
ment”, then “Download Files and Forms.” The 
form is titled “Complaint Form for Allegations 
of Sexual Abuse of a Minor.” The form may be 
returned via U.S. mail to: Office of Safe Environ-
ment, Diocese of Wheeling- Charleston, PO Box 
230, Wheeling WV 26003. 

To Report to the Diocese’s Victim As-
sistance Coordinator: please call Dr. Patricia 
Bailey at 304.242.6988.  In addition to the 
methods listed above for reporting sexual abuse, 
the Diocese also has partnered with Navex 
Global to offer the EthicsPoint platform to re-
port other, additional concerns, such as sus-
pected financial, professional, and personal mis-
conduct of a priest, deacon, religious, or lay em-
ployee of the Diocese or any Catholic parish or 
school in West Virginia. The EthicsPoint plat-
form can  be accessed via www.dwc.org, under 
“Accountability”, then “Report Misconduct” or 
by calling 844.723.8381. EthicsPoint is a third-
party reporting system that reports to civil au-
thorities where applicable and Diocesan au-
thorities, and the identity of the person report-
ing is protected. Links and information: WV De-
partment of Health and Human Resources: 
https://www.wvdhhr.org/report.asp. West Vir-
ginia State Police, Crimes Against Children 
Unit: 304-293-6400. 

Sexual Abuse Awareness Training 
The U.S. Conference of Catholic Bishops 

(USCCB) requires that all Dioceses/Eparchies 
have in place a Safe Environment Program for 
the protection of children and young people.  In 
accordance with these requirements, the  Dio-
cese of Wheeling-Charleston’s Safe Environ-
ment Program consists of the following compo-
nents for persons seeking employment or to vol-
unteer—directly or indirectly—with children: 
background check; receipt of the Diocese’s Pol-
icy Relating to Sexual Abuse of Children; and 
sexual abuse awareness training for adults. Sex-
ual abuse awareness training may be completed 
online or via live workshop. For more  informa-
tion on the Office of  Safe Environment,please 
go to www.dwc.org, click “Diocese”, then “Of-
fices,” then “Office of  Safe  Environment.” 

Safe...  
Cont’d from Page 1 

According to the USCCB, the 
charter is a set of procedures origi-
nally established by the USCCB in 
2002 for addressing allegations of 
sexual abuse of minors by Catholic 
clergy. The charter also includes 
guidelines for reconciliation, heal-
ing, accountability, and prevention 
of future acts of abuse. It was re-
vised in 2005, 2011, and 2018. 

The audit process, according to 
the USCCB, measures compliance 
with the articles of the charter. The 
on-site USCCB/Stonebridge audit 
this past year revealed that a more 
robust look at the local level is nec-
essary to maintain and assure over-
all compliance with the charter, the 
bishop wrote in his letter.  

“We will do this for the good of 
our children, adolescents, and vul-
nerable adults,” he said in the letter. 

The on-site audit, the bishop 
continued, entails many compo-
nents at the chancery level of dioc-
esan staff in Wheeling as well as au-
ditors from Stonebridge randomly 
visiting parishes and schools across 
the diocese to verify Safe Environ-
ment compliance and best prac-
tices.  

The bishop further stated that 
the diocese participates in and will 
continue to participate in data col-
lection audits every year.  

Further emphasizing the dio-
cese’s commitment to the imple-
mentation of the charter, Bryan 

Minor, director of Diocesan Ad-
ministrative Services and process 
administrator for Safe Environ-
ment, pointed to the VIRTUS sex-
ual abuse training sessions avail-
able for parish and school staff, vol-
unteers, parents, and any inter-
ested adults.   

“The Safe Environment proto-
col for the Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston is about keeping chil-
dren and vulnerable adults safe by 
reducing risk and raising aware-
ness,” Minor said. “A benefit of the 
VIRTUS awareness training pro-
gram utilized by our diocese is that 
it is applicable to any setting – not 
just church or school. The program 
encourages best practices that can 
be applied to any circumstance. 
This is the reality in today’s world – 
not just in the Catholic Church, 
but rather in society as a whole. We 
look forward to participating in 
yearly USCCB on-site audits and 
helping our parishes and schools 
remain safe places where our chil-
dren can grow and thrive.” 

This most recent step Bishop 
Brennan has taken with the move 
to yearly audits is a continuation of 
his and the diocese’s commitment 
to restoring trust and building a 
culture of safety in the diocese. In 
his letter, he pointed to steps that 
have already been taken toward 
these efforts, including the release 
of the list of credibly accused 
clergy; implementation of a third-
party reporting system (Navex 
Global’s EthicsPoint); promotion 
of reportbishopabuse.org for                  
reporting misconduct and con-

cerns pertaining to bishops; release 
of the diocese’s yearly financial 
audit/report; and engagement of 
CSI (Corporate Security Investiga-
tions) for fingerprinting clergy and 
school personnel and on-site au-
dits.  

The Diocese of Wheeling-
Charleston’s Safe Environment Of-
fice stated that CSI (of Monaca, Pa.) 
conducts the on-site compliance 
auditing when they are in the dio-
cese’s schools and parishes for fin-
gerprinting sessions.  

“This would be a third-party, in-
dependent spot check/audit in ad-
dition to the on-site audits by 
Stonebridge/USCCB,” Safe Envi-
ronment officials said, noting that 
the diocese has been utilizing CSI 
for this purpose since 2020. 

“The transition to yearly on-site 
audits by the USCCB/Stonebridge 
is a natural progression of our               
efforts to ensure we are on solid and 
consistent ground relative to              
Safe Environment compliance 
throughout the diocese,” the 
bishop wrote in his letter.  

He encouraged anyone with 
questions or concerns to contact 
Sharon Goudy in the diocese’s Of-
fice of Safe Environment by calling 
(304) 230-1504 or by sending e-
mail to sgoudy@dwc.org. 

In ending his letter to the prin-
cipals, schools, priests, and par-
ishes, Bishop Brennan said, “I am 
confident in your cooperation and 
willingness to continue our efforts 
to protect children and vulnerable 
adults and strengthen and grow a 
culture of safety.” 
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Pro-Life...  
Cont’d from Page 1 

happened, the students responded by 
praying for those responsible. 

“Jesus asks us to pray and forgive 
those who have hurt us,” said Micah 
O’Connor, principal of Our Lady of Fa-
tima Parish School. “Of course, we 
have anger and bitterness; however, 
these feelings will not give us peace. 
Our peace comes through prayer and 
forgiving those who have wronged 
us.” 

The parish was the first to call for 
the prayers. 

“Sorrowfully, all the flags that the 
students put on the lawn were re-
moved last night,” Kathy Lafferre, par-
ish office manager, posted on the par-
ish’s Facebook page. “Please pray for 
the person or persons who removed 
them.” 

Father George realized the flags   
had been stolen when he walked into 
the church to celebrate Sunday  Mass 
on the morning of Oct. 9. He an-
nounced to the faithful gathered at 
Masses that morning that the flags had 
been taken. 

“The kids were upset and could not 
understand why someone would take 

all the flags,” O’Connor said.  
In addition to discussions with the 

students about forgiveness, O’Connor 
said that she and teachers also re-
inforced the importance of honest be-
havior, the concept of ownership, and 
how it makes others feel to have some-
thing stolen from them. 

Catholics of the community were 
not content to allow the students’ and 
parish’s pro-life message to be silenced. 
The Lucas family, members of neigh-
boring St. Stephen Parish in Ona and 
parents of a fifth grader at Our Lady of 
Fatima Parish School, donated money 
toward the purchase of new Right to 

Life flags. 
Father George, who also serves as 

pastor of St. Stephen’s, said he wanted 
to replace the flags at Our Lady of Fa-
tima with new ones to let the people of 
the community “know the stand of 
the church on life.” 

Once the new flags arrived at the 
church, the students got to work      
placing them. And when they    
finished on Oct. 14, the small pink    
and blue flags covered the lawn and 
surrounded the statue of Our Lady in 
front of the church. The students’ and 
parish’s pro-life message was visible 
once more.

By Joyce Bibey 

Relics of Blessed Carlo Acutis and 
St. Manuel Gonzalez Garcia – pa-
trons of the National Eucharistic 

Revival – will be in the Diocese of 
Wheeling-Charleston from Nov. 12-27 
for the faithful to venerate. 

Many know of Blessed Carlo Acutis. 
He was a typical teen and is now on the 
road to sainthood. His story and his de-
votion to the Blessed Sacrament make 
Acutis the ideal role model and interces-
sor for Catholics young and old in this 
much needed awakening of our souls.  

In 2006, Blessed Carlo Acutis died 
from leukemia. He was 15. From the 
time he was 11 he began compiling 
facts of Eucharistic miracles. Acutis 
used his love of the computer to share 
his fascination with the world by cre-
ating a website still maintained today by 
his friends and family (http://www.mira-
colieucaristici. org/en/Liste/list.html). 
The site is presented in 17 languages 
and has downloadable posters for par-
ishes and schools to have. It is truly a 
virtual museum with facts, images, and 
maps of the miracles from across the 
globe. 

He believed “the more often we re-
ceive the Eucharist, the more we will be-
come like Jesus, so that on this earth we 
will have a foretaste of heaven.”  

St. Manuel was canonized six years 
ago, but most do not know his story. Be-
cause of his deep devotion to Eucharis-
tic Adoration, St. Manuel of Spain is also 
known as the “Bishop of the Taberna-
cle.”  

His dream as a young priest was to 
serve a vibrant church, one filled with a 
standing room only crowd eager to hear 
his homilies and receive the Blessed 
Sacrament. However, St. Manuel’s par-
ish was poorly attended, and the build-
ing was sadly neglected. He wanted 
another assignment and out of his situ-
ation because he lacked the knowledge 
and energy to make it better – or so he 
thought.  

When St. Manuel prayed before the 
tabernacle, pouring his heart out to 
God, he heard the Lord speak to him. St. 
Manuel later wrote about the experi-
ence before the abandoned tabernacle, 
“My faith was looking at Jesus through 
the door of that tabernacle, so silent, so 
patient, so good, gazing right back at 
me…His gaze was telling me much and 
asking me for more. It was a gaze in 
which all the sadness of the Gospels was 
reflected; the sadness of ‘no room in the 
Inn’; the sadness of those words, ‘Do 
you also want to leave me?’; the sadness 
of poor Lazarus begging for crumbs 
from the rich man’s table; the sadness of 
the betrayal of Judas, the denial of Peter, 
of the soldier’s slap, of the spittle of the 
Praetorium, and the abandonment of 
all. All of this sadness was there in that 
tabernacle, oppressing and crushing 
the sweet Heart of Jesus and drawing 
bitter tears from his eyes.”  

St. Manuel revived his calling and 
began being the priest for the people 
energized by the Eucharist and his spir-
ited personal message, “Don’t abandon 
Him!” 

Relics of Blessed Carlo Acutis & St. Manuel Garcia 
Exposed for Veneration Nov. 12-27 in West Virginia 

Nov. 12:   
3 to 8 p.m. – Sacred Heart of 

Mary, Weirton – Public Venera-
tion  

Nov. 13 
8 a.m. to 12:30 p.m. – Sacred 

Heart of Mary, Weirton – Public 
Veneration  

3 to 5 p.m. – Cathedral of St. Jo-
seph, Wheeling – Public Venera-
tion 

6 p.m. – Taizé Candlelight 
Service with Relics on Display, Di-
ocesan Chancery Building  
Atrium 

Nov. 14 
Basilica of the Co-Cathedral of 

the Sacred Heart, Charleston  
5 to 6 p.m. – Public Veneration 
6 p.m. – Mass with Relics pres-

ent 
Nov. 15 
St. Joseph, Huntington  
10:30 a.m. to  noon – Exposi-

tion of the Blessed Sacrament 
with the relics present 

Noon – Mass with the relics 
present 

12:30 to 5:30 p.m. Eucharistic 
Adoration with Veneration of the 
Relics  

3 p.m. – Praying the Divine 
Mercy Chaplet and an hour of 
Sacred Music 

Exposition and Adoration 
from 6 to 8 p.m. concluding with 
Benediction 

Reconciliation will be avail-
able (times TBD) 

Nov. 16 
St. Francis de Sales, Beckley 
1 to 6 p.m. – Eucharistic Ado-

ration with Veneration of the Re-
lics  

5 to 6 p.m.  –  Sacrament of Rec-
onciliation 

6 p.m. – Benediction 
6:30 p.m. – Mass with Relics 

present  

Nov. 17 
St. Margaret Mary, Parkers-

burg 
11 a.m. to -12:30 p.m. – 

Public Veneration   
St. Francis Xavier, Parkers-

burg (times TBD)  
Nov. 18 
St. Patrick School and Par-

ish, Weston (times TBD) 
Nov. 19 
Immaculate Conception, 

Clarksburg 3 to  4:30 p.m.; 
Mass at 4:30 p.m. 

Nov. 20 
8:30 a.m. to 2 p.m. – St. 

John University Parish, Mor-
gantown [Relics present at all 
the Mass. Public Veneration 
in between Masses] 

Nov. 21 
8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Fran-

cis de Sales Parish, Morgan-
town  

Nov. 22  
8:30 a.m. Mass at St. Fran-

cis de Sales Parish, Morgan-
town  

Nov. 26 
St. Joseph, Martinsburg      

8 a.m. to 8 p.m. – Public Ven-
eration 

5 p.m. – Relics present at 
the Mass 

7 p.m. – Relics present at 
the Spanish Mass. 

Nov. 27 
St. James, Charles Town  
8 to 11 a.m. [Relics present 

at all the Mass. Public Venera-
tion in between Masses]

Blessed Carlo AcutisSt. Manuel Gonzalez Garcia

For updates, visit: 
dwc.org/year-of-the-eu-

charist/

Tour of the Relics
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By Deacon Paul Lim, Father Cy-
prian Osuegbu, and Sister Mary 
Ann Rosenbaum, CSJ (WVU 
Medicine Wheeling Hospital, 
Pastoral Care Team) 

In every parish church you will 
find the tabernacle, the special place 
where the Eucharist is reserved dur-
ing Mass after Holy Communion. But 
many do not realize for who the Eu-
charist is reserved. In addition to de-
votion and adoration, the Church 
has always reserved the Eucharist for 
the sick and those who cannot be at 
Mass (Catechism of the Catholic 
Church, 1379). 

At WVU Medicine Wheeling Hos-
pital, up to 35 Catholic patients a day 
receive Holy Communion through 
the ministry of our two priests, two 
CSJ Sisters, and a generous team vol-
unteer Extraordinary Ministers of 
Holy Communion. An additional 30 
patients receive Holy Communion 
regularly at the Continuous Care 
Center.   

The Eucharist has a major role in 
their healing process both spiritually 
and physically, yet many who are sick 
are not able to receive the Eucharist 
regularly at Mass because they are un-
able to leave their home. This has left 
many people who are homebound 
without the Eucharist, some for even 
years. So, when they have to be in the 
hospital for a medical need, many 
Catholic patients are grateful for the 
opportunity to make a sacramental 
confession as necessary and receive 
Jesus in the Eucharist again. They are 
also encouraged to reconnect with 
their parish and to invite their own 
clergy to visit. 

When the Eucharist is purposely 
received prior to death, it is called vi-
aticum.  Viaticum in Latin means 
“provision for a journey.”  When we 
receive Holy Communion during 
Mass, we are drawn into a closer 
union to Jesus in His journey back to 
the Father through His passion, 
death, and resurrection. When we re-
ceive Jesus at the time of our passing, 
we are reminded in a special way that 
we too are journeying back to the 
Father!  

Because this is so powerful, it is 
common for one of our priests in the 
hospital to be called to see a patient 
who is close to death. If the patient is 
able, the priest will invite the                
patient to make a sacramental            
Confession before granting the Apos-

tolic Pardon: 
“By the authority which the Apos-

tolic See has given me, I grant you a 
full pardon and the remission of all 
your sins in the name of the Father, 
and of the Son, and of the Holy Spirit.  
Through the holy mysteries of our re-
demption, may almighty God release 
you from all punishments in this life 
and in the life to come. May He open 
to you the gates of paradise and wel-
come you to everlasting joy.”  (Pasto-
ral Care of the Sick) 

And then after receiving Holy 
Communion as viaticum, the priest 
prays: “May the Lord Jesus Christ 
protect you and lead you to eternal 
life.”   

To know that Jesus is with us in a 
real way during this time is a source 
of great comfort to the patient and to 
family members because they are re-
minded that He will guide us on the 
way that He Himself has already trav-
elled for us. When received as viati-
cum, the Eucharist, Reconciliation, 
and Anointing of the Sick, are the 
“sacraments that prepare for our       
heavenly homeland or the sacra-
ments that complete our earthly pil-
grimage” (Catechism of the Catholic 
Church, 1525). 

Priests, deacons, and lay ministers 
who bring Holy Communion to the 
sick and homebound know the 
sacred responsibility that they have 
and are edified with what is entrusted 
to them.  They recognize that grace is 
just as necessary as eating and breath-
ing because they have witnessed the 
life-changing effects of the sacra-
ments for those who desperately 
need them.  We can also consider 
them to be vessels of the Holy Spirit 
since they are often the first to con-
vey our support and concern to those 
who may feel estranged or isolated 
from the Church. 

When we encounter Jesus in the 
Eucharist, whether through receiv-
ing Holy Communion during Mass 
or when visiting a church for prayer 
and adoration, be assured that He is 
there for you. At the same time, we 
should also know that Jesus is espe-
cially present for those who cannot 
be with us. Our Lord is reserved in 
tabernacles throughout the world    
because it is important for the sick 
and the dying to receive the “true 
food” so that they can remain with 
Jesus on the journey to everlasting 
life (John 6).   

True Food for the Journey

Join Bishop Mark Brennan for the 

MASS OF GRATITUDE 
Monday, November 21st at 12:05p.m.

Cathedral of St. Joseph, Wheeling, WV

In this season of gratitude we pause to say 

THANK YOU
to all those who support parishes, ministries, and
outreach efforts across the Diocese through their

gifts to the Catholic Sharing Appeal.

livestream available at dwc.org/CSA

Courtesy Photo 
From left are Sister Mary Ann Rosenbaum, director of Pastoral Care at WVU Med-
icine Wheeling Hospital; Deacon Paul Lim, hospital vice president of Mission In-
tegration; and Father Cyprian Osuegbu, chaplain.

Throughout this Diocesan Year of the National Eucharistic Revival, 
each print edition of The Catholic Spirit (published on the First Friday 
of each month) will feature a guest article on the Eucharist.  
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Courtesy Photos 
n the Solemnity of All Saints, Bishop Mark Brennan blesses students from St. Patrick 
School in Weston at the end of the Mass he celebrated at St. Patrick Church. Father Doug 
Ondeck, pastor, is also pictured. Clockwise from top, right: Before Mass, the bishop joins 

Superintendent of Catholic Schools Mary Ann Deschaine to visit classrooms; the student choir 
signs at Mass; religion teacher Megan White and students Ella Minnich and Alexis Terranova 
dress as St. Teresa of Calcutta; and kindergartners and second graders dress as saints.

Bishop Celebrates Solemnity of All Saints 
with St. Patrick’s Students in Weston 
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By Mark Pattison, Catholic 
News Service 

WASHINGTON (CNS) — The 
National Catholic Educational Asso-
ciation says Catholic schools have re-
covered more quickly from the pan-
demic than its public school counter-
parts. The successes, according to the 
NCEA, go across the board when 
looking separately at Black students, 
Hispanic students, students from 
low-income households, and stu-
dents who qualify for free and re-
duced-price meals. The scores were 
first reported in October by the Na-
tional Assessment of Educational Pro-
gress, colloquially known as “The Na-
tion’s Report Card.” The numbers 
tracked the progress, or lack thereof, 
in math and reading by both fourth 
graders and eighth graders. 

While Catholic schools’ scores are 
generally better than those of their 
public school counterparts — Annie 
Smith, NCEA vice president of data 
and research, said eighth graders pre-
COVID-19 were about 5% better in 
math and 6% better in reading — the 
new numbers, based on testing con-
ducted in 2021, showed a wider sep-
aration between the two. 

Catholic schools’ scores have 
pretty much bounced back to the 
levels they had achieved prior to the 
coronavirus pandemic’s onset in 
March 2020. The only area that is still 
not up to snuff is eighth-grade math, 
which is still five points behind pre-
pandemic levels. 

Even so, said NCEA president Lin-
coln Snyder, those numbers are 15 
points ahead of the comparable fig-
ures reported by public schools. 

“It wasn’t a surprise to me at all,” 
Snyder told Catholic News Service in 
an Oct. 28 phone interview. “We’ve 
been monitoring testing data, really, 

throughout COVID.” 
The NAEP numbers, Snyder said, 

bear out what a private firm found in 
2021 when it conducted a lateral 
study of 3 million U.S. students to as-
sess learning loss. 

Given the upheaval wrought by 
the pandemic within society in gen-
eral, and education in particular, 
Snyder said, “you would expect all 
students to have some learning loss.” 
But it was the ability to bounce back 
that characterized much of Catholic 
education, he added. 

“It’s a testament to our educators 
to meet in person as soon as possible,” 
Snyder said. “It greatly did improve 
our Catholic school outcomes.” The 
NAEP numbers dovetail with the 
NCEA’s own census showing that, for 
the first time in 20 years, enrollment 
in Catholic schools across the United 
States increased by 62,000. The 
number of Catholic schools also 
stayed steady, as 50 new schools were 
created to offset the closing of 50 
other schools. 

“We did have a big uptick in en-
rollment. We had an initial drop. In 
March of ‘20, when we went to      
distance learning, people were    
fearful for losing their jobs. Or they 
did lose their jobs, but they quickly re-
covered.” 

“Our retention of those new fam-
ilies was very high,” Snyder told CNS, 
citing a rate of 90% percent and 
“some dioceses were really as high as 
98%.”“They fell in love with the 
school, but they also stayed because 
of the community. This is a real op-
portunity for us to shine,” he said. 

Only about one-third of dioceses 
had reported enrollment numbers for 
the current school year to the NCEA. 
A final tally is not expected until the 
spring. 
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 JOHNSON
BOILER WORKS, INC

53 Marshall St.
Benwood, WV 26031

(304) 232-3070
Steam Boiler Repairs

Lou W. Nau, Inc.
69 Edgington Lane, Wheeling       Phone (304) 242-6311

We Are Now A Full Service Hardware Store!

louwnau.doitbest.com

We Also Specialize n Plumbing, Heating & Cooling

NCEA Reports Quicker 
Academic Recovery from 
Pandemic for Catholic 
Schools

From the Diocese of Wheel-
ing-Charleston, Matthew R. 
Bowles, KHS, and Dominic 

R. Massimino, KHS, were in-
vested as knights of the Eques-
trian Order of the Holy Sepulchre 
of Jerusalem Oct. 29. The Rite of 
Investiture and Holy Mass were 
held at the Cathedral of St. Mat-
thew the Apostle in Washington, 
D.C. 

Present for the investiture 
were other members of the order 
from the diocese: Wanda Franz, 
DHS; Mark A. Sadd, KCHS; and 
Jacob Manning, KCHS.  

“The Equestrian Order of the 
Holy Sepulchre of Jerusalem is    
reserved solely for practicing 
Catholics. Membership in this 
Order is the highest Papal award 
which can be conferred on clergy 
and laity alike. It is precisely that 
faith that bonds them so closely 
to the Sovereign Pontiff.  The in-
vestiture ceremony itself requires 
the pledge of fidelity to the Holy 
Father and defense of the Faith 
with a Profession of Faith, which, 
of course, only the Catholic faith-
ful could undertake,” the order’s 
website states.

Courtesy Photo 
Pictured in the front row, from left, are Dominic R. Massimino, KHS; Wanda 
Franz, DHS; and Matthew R. Bowles, KHS. In the back row, from left, are 
Mark A. Sadd, KCHS, and Jacob Manning, KCHS. 

Bowles and Massimino Invested 
Knights of the Equestrian  
Order of the Holy Sepulchre of 
Jerusalem



By Colleen Rowan 
CHARLESTON—Young West 

Virginia Catholics, ages 18 to 35, 
are invited to get to know their 
bishop. And at an upcoming event 
in Charleston which includes 
Mass, dinner, and a question-and- 
answer session with Bishop Bren-
nan, they can do just that. 

On Nov. 8, Bishop Brennan will 
celebrate the Mass at the Basilica of 
the Co-Cathedral of the Sacred 
Heart in Charleston at 5 p.m. The 
dinner will follow as well as the 
question-and-answer session with 
the bishop. While the target au-
dience is young adults, all are wel-
come to attend said Daniel               
Maul, director of the Office of 
Evangelization and Catechesis for 
the Diocese of Wheeling-Charles-
ton. His office is co-sponsoring the 
Mass with the Basilica Co-Cathe-
dral in an effort to reach and con-
nect with the young Catholics of 
the diocese.  

The first evening with the 
bishop was held last month in Mor-
gantown at St. John University Par-
ish. 

“It went very well and was well 
attended,” Maul said. The young 

adults simply wanted to get to 
know the bishop better, asked per-
sonal questions of him, “and they 
sought his pastoral guidance and 
advice,” Maul said.  

One attendee asked the bishop 
what advice he has for young Cath-
olic parents in raising their chil-
dren in the faith. Maul said the 
bishop responded by encouraging 
them to pray, enroll children in 
Catholic schools, and encouraged 
parents to live their faith with their 
children. 

Evangelization is effective one-
on-one, in small groups, at large 
speaking events, and through cor-
poral and spiritual works of mercy, 
Maul said, and the question-      
and-answer session could be effec-
tive.  

“Through the bishop’s own per-
son, interactions, and message, the 
young people could encounter 
Christ and the Good News message 
and have their hearts changed by 
it,” Maul said. “They could be put 
on fire with the Holy Spirit, which, 
of course, is always the goal with 
evangelization.” 

To register, see the ad at right on 
this page. 
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Catholic Young Adults Invited to an Evening 
with Bishop Brennan in Charleston

STONEWOOD—The Clarksburg Serra Club will host Father Chapin En-
gler from the syndicated television show “Daily Living with Father Chapin” 
on Dec. 18 at 3 p.m. at Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish in Stonewood. His 
talk, “The True Meaning of Christmas,” will be presented in the main church 
and a spaghetti dinner will follow in the parish hall.  

There is no cost to attend the talk, but tickets must be purchased in advance 
for the spaghetti dinner. Tickets are $12 per person. See any Serra Club 
member for tickets or call (304) 629-9941.  

Father Engler was ordained to the priesthood in 2007 and is currently the 
pastor of Christ the King Parish in Dunbar, Holy Trinity Parish in Nitro, and 
St. Patrick Mission in Bancroft.

Clarksburg Serra Club to Host 
Presentation on ‘True Meaning 
of Christmas’ Dec. 18

V i s i t  www.pathlms.com/cdu  t o  b r o w s e  
t h e  c o u r s e s  a n d  r e g i s t e r .  U s e  t h e  a c c e s s  
c o d e ,

w h e n  s e t t i n g  u p  y o u r  a c c o u n t  t o  r e c e i v e  y o u r  f r e e  t u i t i o n !

C D U 2 0 D I O C E S E W C
cdu.edu

CDU partners with the diocese to o昀er free 
non-credit continuing education courses for catechists 

and those involved in parish ministry.
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By Joseph D. Derico 
It would be impossible for me to 

accurately describe how life in the 
seminary works. Some people say 
that Disney World is the happiest 
place on earth, but I beg to differ. 
Each day, I rise within the walls of 
St. John Paul II Seminary sur-
rounded by 53 of the most kind and 

joyful men on the planet. Halfway 
through my second year of semi-
nary, the Lord has shown me that it 
is prayer, and my relationship with 
Him, that fosters joy, peace, and 
most importantly, trust.   

Seminary formation is focused 
on discernment and discipleship. 
We seek to begin and end our days 

asking for Christ’s aid to see His       
will for our lives. We hope to      
further discern each day whether 
God is calling us to serve his church, 
to give ourselves to Him as His 
priests. This disposition reminds us 
that we can achieve nothing with-
out prayer: we cannot properly                                          

By Sister Martha Gomez, RGS, Del-
egate for Consecrated Life 

As we welcome National Vocation 
Awareness Week, I would like to 
share with you what my vocation 

to religious life means for me. 
I have lived religious life for years as 

a Good Shepherd sister. I am pleased to 
share with you my strong attraction to 
consecrated life. 

This attraction brought me to em-
brace religious life. I love and appreciate 
my vocation and I pray every day that I 
may be worthy of such a calling. As a 
consecrated woman, I am called to be a 
living witness of the love of God. Jesus 
tells His disciples in John 15: 9: “As the 
Father has loved me, so I have loved     
you; abide in my love.” And again, in 
John 15; 16: “You did not choose me,       
but I have chosen you. And appointed 
you to go and bear fruit, fruit that will 
last.” I live my religious life through 
being faithful to my vows of Poverty, 
Chastity and Obedience and pray for the 
salvation of Souls. Every day I enjoy 
praying Morning and Evening Prayer 
with the whole Church throughout the 
world.   

I pray that young people will be open 
to spend time in front of the Blessed Sac-
rament and ask Jesus “What do you 
want of me Lord? and wait for the an-
swer. During the Blessed Mother’s time 
of prayer, she received the invitation to 
be the mother of Jesus. Let us ask Mary 
to teach our youth to be faithful listeners 
and give them the courage to go into the 
deep of God’s love. 

Let us pray for vocations to the Priest-
hood, Diaconate, and Consecrated Life. 

Father Brian J. Crenwelge, di-
ocesan director of Vocations 
and pastor of St. John Univer-
sity Parish in Morgan-town 

“Who will you bring            
to heaven?” This 
thought crossed my 

mind frequently back when I was 
discerning the priesthood as a col-
lege student. I was always moved 
by the fact that a parish priest ad-
ministered to hundreds (or even 
thousands) of people on a single 
weekend. Each weekend, a priest is 
responsible for bringing his people 
a little closer to heaven. Yet, he is 
not simply bringing people to 
heaven on the weekend. Just re-
cently, I got a call from the new 
WVU Children’s Hospital in Mor-
gantown to baptize a dying baby. 
Last week, I heard Confessions and 
anointed a few patients who were 
in the hospital. I witnessed the 
marriage of a young couple. I coun-
seled a college student about his 
vocational discernment. All these 
circumstances are a way a priest 

brings people to heaven outside of 
Sunday Mass. The priest’s mis-
sion—to perhaps oversimply it—is 
to keep Christ in the lives in the 
people. That’s what his role is, and 
honestly, there is no greater glory 
than to give your life for Christ.  

We are celebrating Vocations 
Awareness Week from Nov. 6-12. 
We are not simply celebrating the 
priesthood, but the gift of every vo-
cation—marriage, single life, 
priesthood, religious life and dia-
conate. Yet, in a particular way, we 
are focusing on raising awareness 
of the vocations of priesthood and 
religious life. Each vocation’s role is 
to bring people to heaven. A mar-
ried person is supposed to bring his 
or her spouse and children to 
heaven. A single person is sup-
posed to bring his or her friends 
and co-workers. A deacon and reli-
gious are supposed to bring those 
to whom they are sent to minister. 
A priest is supposed to bring his 
congregation. That being said, all 
of us can easily through our own, 
imperfect actions, do the opposite, 
if we are not careful.   

And so, a good question for 
each of us to reflect on this week as 
we celebrate the different voca-
tions—“Who am I bringing to 
heaven?”  

Vocations Awareness Week is Nov. 6-12

Discernment & Discipleship—the Focus of Seminary Formation 

Father Crenwelge Asks: ‘Who Will You 
Bring to Heaven?’

Courage to go 
Into the Deep of 
God’s Love

Joyce Bibey Photo 
Sister Martha Gomez, RGS, Del-

egate for Consecrated Life

Courtesy Photo 
Father Brian J. Crenwelge, diocesan 
director of Vocations and pastor of 
St. John University Parish in Morgan-
town, holds his niece, Cecilia Tilkens, 
after baptizing her.

By Deacon John Yaquinta, pastoral associate  at 
Our Lady of Perpetual Help Parish in Stone-
wood 

I have always felt called to do more for God. As 
an adult, I taught religious education classes, but 
the Lord wanted more. So, I became a youth direc-
tor, but the Lord wanted more. So, I became a co-
ordinator of adult formation, but the Lord wanted 
more. And then, I received a call to become a per-
manent deacon. 

Living the life of a permanent deacon, you have 
one foot in the life of the clergy, and one foot in the 
life of the lay people, and you form a bridge of sorts 
between the two worlds. You still live and exist as 
a lay person (being married, with children, and a 
secular job), but you also have responsibilities in 
the parish (preaching, teaching, sacramental prep., 
etc.). Being a permanent deacon demands that you 
balance that life between the two worlds. 

Every man who goes through the formation         

Courtesy Photo 
Deacon John Yaquinta, pastoral associate at Our Lady of Per-
petual Help Parish in Stonewood, and fellow deacons carry 
the holy oils at Chrism Mass.

Called to do More for God as a Deacon 

See “Deacon” on Page 10

See “Seminary” on Page 10
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Deacon...  
Cont’d from Page 9 

program soon learns that you have to make sacrifices. You cannot continue 
to do all the activities you used to do before entering formation and still do 
all the work that the formation program demands and remain a good husband 
and father. You must draw the line between those activities that bring you 
closer to God and those that do not, and there draw the line. 

Inside the church on weekends, being a deacon looks similar in every par-
ish. But outside the weekend Eucharist, deacons have many different mini-
stries. I get to work with people coming into the church via the new OCIA pro-
gram. I work with couples preparing for marriage and the baptism of their chil-
dren. I lead an adult Bible Study and a weekly Holy Hour that we started during 
the National Eucharistic Revival. I am also fortunate that I get to support the 
Office of Permanent Diaconate Formation as the Coordinator of the Forma-
tion Program. Other deacons visit prisons, bring Communion to the sick and 
shut-in, visit hospitals, direct food drives, hold Communion services in nurs-
ing homes, and a few even work as pastoral associates. 

My life is full. Between being a husband, a father, a software engineer, and 
a permanent deacon I feel like I am doing all I can possibly do for the Lord.  
At times I feel totally exhausted; but it is a feeling of doing everything I pos-
sibly can to serve the Lord. People often ask, “How do you do it all?” My re-
sponse is always, “Ordination grace. At my ordination, God gave me the grace 
I need to do what he has called me to do as a permanent deacon. I just rely 
on that grace!” 

 

Seminary...  
Cont’d from Page 9 

understand how to serve the Lord 
without first knowing how He is 
looking at us and hearing His 
voice.   

Before seminary, I could not 
have imagined what seminary 
brotherhood would be like. We are 
united in all things not only be-
cause we are united in Christ, but 
also because we each understand 
the struggles which our brothers 
are having in their discernment, 
because we all have them. Some 
may experience more of these 
struggles than others; some may 
experience them in greater magni-
tude; but we all have some taste of 
each of the issues which the enemy 
puts in front of us. We are united in 
the same cause, interceding on be-
half of our brothers; we are united 
in prayer.   

Seminary has taught me that I 
cannot understand what God is 
asking me to do with my life if I do 
not put my relationship with Him 
first. Prayer is how we communi-
cate with God. All relationships re-
quire communication, and our re-
lationship with God is no different. 
Prayer is heart speaking to heart; it 
is the only way to maintain the lov-
ing relationship He desires for us. 

St. John Henry Newman’s epis-
copal motto, which appeared on 
his coat of arms was just that, Cor 
ad Cor Loquitur. Heart speaks to 
heart, the Sacred Heart of our Lord 
speaks to each of us in prayer, and 
we just have to be willing to take 
the time to listen. It is the unity 
which is engendered in the life of 
the seminary which makes this call 
to listen to the Sacred Heart so 
powerful.  

Seminary has made me appreci-
ate the time that I spend in prayer 
even more. Before, prayer some-
times felt like a burden, an hour 
which I “have” to spend with the 
Lord. Now, I see it as an hour that 

I “get” to talk to God about what he 
is asking of me and receive His 
love. This outlook does not come 
naturally, and I must first fight           
the idea that I could be doing                 
something more important. This is 
especially important, with mid-
terms just around the corner. But 
then I realize there is nothing more 
important that I do each day: not 
my schoolwork, my reading, or 
even the time I spend with friends. 
To become like Christ is the preem-
inent goal of the Christian life, and 
so prayer must be primary in my 
day. Only through that dialogue 
can I come to find Christ’s salva-
tion offered freely to each of us.   

St. Padre Pio famously said, 
“Pray, hope, and don’t worry. 
Worry is useless. God is merciful 
and will hear your prayer.” It’s hard 
to believe the Lord has taught me 
so much in my first semester, but 
Padre Pio echoes the best, yet sim-
plest, lesson I’ve learned: God 
speaks, and He listens!  

Have You Heard?
GOD IS DOING SOMETHING 
NEW—AND HE IS CALLING 
YOU TO BE A PART OF IT!

We are in the midst of a National Eucharistic Revival. Why? 
Because the Church needs healing, and the world needs 
Jesus. The Holy Spirit is inviting us to return to the source 
and summit of our faith—the Eucharist.

Scan the code to learn more about the exciting journey 
ahead, and sign up for weekly updates on what’s happening  
in this unprecedented national movement!

eucharisticrevival.org
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MISSION MOMENTMISSION MOMENT
Catholic Charities West VirginiaCatholic Charities West Virginia

Quenton Northcraft has 
a passion for service, and he 
uses his talents and gifts to 
improve the lives of other 
people. He is a devoted vol-
unteer at the Catholic Char-
ities Neighborhood Center 
in Wheeling.  

“I’m just an ordinary per-
son doing ordinary things, 
and everybody could plug 
in,” said Northcraft. “Every-
body could contribute 
somehow.” 

But the team at the Cath-
olic Charities Neighborhood 
Center in Wheeling con-
siders Northcraft’s work to 
be extraordinary. 

“Quenton’s thoughtful 
and strategic approach is ev-

ident in everything he 
does,” said Trish White-
latch, former CCWVa 
Neighborhood Center assis-
tant coordinator. “He no-
ticed that some of the carts 
at the center were not in 
good repair, making it diffi-
cult to move donated food 
and goods. He donated two 
carts that are much easier to 
maneuver and can be used 
for multiple purposes. This 
is just one example of how 
Quenton has helped us be-
come more efficient so we 
can improve our services.” 

Northcraft began volun-
teering at the Neighborhood 
Center by delivering meals 
to those who are home-

bound. 
“When I first started 

there I was just running a 
meal route with a friend. I 
was just taking food to an 
address,” said Northcraft. “It 
took a little while for it to 
click… and that’s the trans-
formative part.” 

“It changes everything 
when you realize it’s not just 
food to an address, but meals 
to people,” he said. “The 
people get to know you. You 
get to know them and really 
that’s the best part.” 

In addition to sharing his 
time and talent with Catho-
lic Charities, Northcraft vol-
unteers at the Mother Jones 
Center for Resilient Com-

munity and is an active 
member of St. Michael Par-
ish in Wheeling.   

Catholic Charities West 
Virginia honored Quenton 
Northcraft with a Charity in 
Action Award in April 2022. 

The nomination period is 
open for the 2023 Charity in 
Action Award – to be pre-
sented at the Shining a Light 
on Hope Gala in Wheeling. 
To nominate an individual 
or group, visit www.Catholic 
CharitiesWV.org/Gala. 

To learn more about vol-
unteering at the Catholic 

Charities Neighborhood 
Center in Wheeling, call 
(304) 232-7157. 

To learn more about 
Catholic Charities West Vir-
ginia, please visit www. 
CatholicCharitiesWV.org.  

The Mission of Catholic 
Charities West Virginia: 
Guided by God’s love, Cath-
olic Charities collaborates 
with community partners, 
parishes, and families to pro-
vide caring and compassion-
ate services to people in 
need and work toward last-
ing and meaningful change. 
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Volunteer Spotlight: Quenton Northcraft

Courtesy Photo 
Quenton Northcraft shares the efficient food pantry organizational system he organized at the 
Catholic Charities Neighborhood Center in Wheeling.

Courtesy Photo 
 Volunteers Lou Volpe, left, and Quenton Northcraft, right, pick 
up meals to deliver to the homebound in Wheeling.

SERVING THE DIOCESE OF 
WHEELING-CHARLESTON’S PARISHES 

AND SCHOOLS FOR OVER 25 YEARS

DWC PARISHIONERS VICTOR GRECO, JULIE DOERR AND ALEXIS BEHRENS

VISIT US @ MILLSGROUPONLINE.COM

107 Years



By Colleen Rowan 
WHEELING—“We’ll help with 

whatever we can,” said Mary Lou 
Kent about the organization of 
which she proudly serves as pres-
ident. That organization is the St. 
Mary’s Conference of the Society of 
St. Vincent de Paul in Wheeling. 
Established in the suburb of Elm 
Grove, the conference is celebrat-
ing a century of service to those in 
need. 

“This conference was founded 
here, actually, 100 years ago today 
on Oct. 15,” Kent said.  

Her involvement with the con-
ference is a family tradition as her 
father and stepmother were volun-
teers.  

“It’s the idea of helping people,” 
she said. “Every conference is dif-
ferent. We help with utilities, rent, 
and food and whatever else is 
needed. One thing they say is ‘No 
act of charity is foreign to the soci-
ety.’” 

Kent shared these thoughts Oct. 
15 at a Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul Ozanam Orientation, which 
gathered members from all over 
West Virginia including Wheeling, 
Moundsville, Pineville, Kingwood, 
Martinsburg, Charleston, and 
Berkeley Springs as well as                    
Virginia. The orientation was held 
at St. Vincent de Paul Parish in 
Wheeling. 

Robert Hart, an officer for 40 
years with a conference in the Dio-
cese of Arlington, Va., who is also a 
20-year member of the Kingwood 
Conference, presented a plaque to 
members of the St. Mary Confer-
ence in honor of the centennial.  

Hart, who is a member of St. Ed-
ward the Confessor Mission in 
Terra Alta, spoke of the mission of 
the  Society of St. Vincent de Paul.  

“We are a lay Catholic organiza-
tion that strives to be a servant of 
the poor,” Hart said. “The poor rep-
resent Christ himself. We go to the 
poor to help them. We don’t wait 
for them to come to our desk in an 
office. They call and say they need 
some help; we go to them.” 

That, he said, is the major differ-
ence between the Society of St. Vin-
cent de Paul and a social services 
organization. 

“We consider the poor our 
friends,” Hart said. “How would 
you treat your neighbor or a friend 
that comes to you and says, ‘I can’t 
pay my bill this month’? How 
would you treat your friend? That’s 
the way we treat the poor.” 

The Society of St. Vincent de 
Paul has conferences throughout 
the United States and around the 
world. There is no initiation fee. 
According to the society, there are 
no special qualifications other 
than the desire to join with others 
to help those in need for the love of 
God. 

Anyone in West Virginia who 
would like to become a member of 
the Society of St. Vincent de Paul  
should visit svdpusa.org. 
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Give the gift that enlivens your parish and shines light in
the lives of Catholics across West Virginia.

Visit dwc.org/CSA to learn more!

Colleen Rowan Photo 
Showing the plaque in honor of the 100th anniversary of the St. Mary’s Conference of the Society of St. Vincent de Paul in 
Wheeling are, from left: Sandy Letzelder, Ceil Palmer, Carol Wack, Dan Kerns, Mary Lou Kent, Susie Newmeyer, Larry Finn-
eran, and Larry Bandi.

Society of St. Vincent de Paul Conference in 
Wheeling Celebrates 100th Anniversary



Por Cindy Wooden, 
Catholic News Service 

CIUDAD DEL VATI-
CANO (CNS) — Los santos 
no eran conformistas               
"almidonados", dijo el       
papa Francisco; eran "con-
traculturales y revolucion-
arios". 

La multitud de hombres 
y mujeres honrados en la 
solemnidad de Todos los 
Santos vivieron de acuerdo 
con las Bienaventuranzas, 
lo que los hizo decidida-
mente fuera de lugar en el 
mundo, dijo el papa Fran-
cisco el 1 de noviembre 
antes de recitar la oración 
del Ángelus. 

Con miles de personas 
reunidas en la Plaza de San 
Pedro, incluidos los que ha-
bían participado en la car-
rera de 10 km del Día de 
Todos los Santos, el papa 
Francisco también animó a 
la gente a no solo visitar los 
lugares de entierro de sus 
seres queridos al día sigui-
ente, la solemnidad de los 
Fieles Difuntos, sino ir a 
Misa y rezar por ellos tam-
bién. 

Hablando de santos y la 
lectura del Evangelio del 
día de las bienaventuran-
zas, el papa Francisco se en-

focó particularmente en 
"Bienaventurados los que 
trabajan por la paz". 

Todos dicen que quieren 
paz, dijo, pero a menudo lo 
que quieren decir es que 
quieren "que los dejen               
en paz, que no tengan 
problemas, solo tranquili-
dad". 

Pero, si uno lee las              
bienaventuranzas del 
Evangelio, dijo, verá que 
Jesús no dice: "Bienaventu-
rados los que están en           
paz", sino bienaventurados 
"los que hacen la paz,                       
los constructores, los pacif-
icadores". 

"Efectivamente, la paz 
hay que construirla, y 
como toda construcción re-
quiere esfuerzo, colabora-
ción, paciencia", dijo. Y re-
quiere actos de justicia y 
misericordia.  

Mientras mucha gente 
hoy trata de convencer a 
todos de que solo el poder y 
la fuerza pueden garantizar 
la paz, la enseñanza de 
Jesús y el ejemplo de los 
santos muestran que "la paz 
no se logra venciendo o 
derrotando a alguien, 
nunca es violenta, nunca es 
armada". 

Para empezar a sembrar 

la paz, el papa Francisco 
pidió a las personas que se 
miraran a sí mismas y se 
preguntaran: "En los lu-
gares donde vivimos, estu-
diamos y trabajamos, ¿lle-
vamos tensión, palabras 
que hieren, chismes que 
envenenan, controversias 
que dividen? ¿O abrimos el 
camino de la paz: ¿Perdo-
naremos a los que nos han 

ofendido, cuidaremos a los 
que están en los márgenes, 
repararemos alguna injus-
ticia ayudando a los que 
menos tienen? Esto es con-
struir la paz". 

Al final de su discurso 
del mediodía, el papa pidió 
oración por su viaje del 3 al 
6 de noviembre a Bahréin 
para que sus encuentros 
con los cristianos locales y 

con los líderes musulmanes 
promuevan, "en el nombre 
de Dios, la causa de la fra-
ternidad y la paz", que 
nuestros tiempos necesitan 
tan desesperada y urgente-
mente. 

Y "por favor", dijo, "no 
se olviden de la Ucrania 
mártir; oremos por la paz, 
oremos para que en Ucra-
nia haya paz".
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Para denunciar presuntos casos de abuso sexual de ninos: 
La Diocesis de Wheeling-Charleston alienta a informar ante las auto-
ridades civiles ante todo si se ha cometido un delito. Tambien alen-
tamos a utilizar www.report bishopabuse.org para hacer un informe 
sobre cualquier obispo en los EE. UU. Si tiene motivos para creer que 
un obispo ha cometido una conducta sexual inapropiada, 
comuniquese con las autoridades civiles de la jurisdiccion correspon-
diente y visite www.reportbishopabuse.org. 

Para informar a las autoridades civiles: comuniquese con 
la policia local; los numeros variaran segun su ubicacion. Si cree que 
alguien esta en peligro inmediato, llame al 911. Para informar con-
fidencialmente cualquier incidencia de sospecha de abuso o negli-
gencia infantil, incluido el abuso sexual, comuniquese con la Oficina 
de  Servicios de Proteccion Infantil de Ninos y Familias de West                          
Virginia llamando a la linea directa de abuso infantil al 
800.352.6513. Puede informar anonimamente a esta linea directa si 
lo prefiere. 

Para informar a las autoridades diocesanas: La diocesis 
alienta a informar a las autoridades civiles apropiadas, ante todo, si 
se ha come- tido un delito. La diocesis tambien alienta a informar a 
las autoridades eclesiasticas apropiadas. Para reportar casos sospe-
chosos de abuso sexual de ninos por parte del personal de la Diocesis 
de  Wheeling-Charleston a la Diocesis, comuniquese con uno de los 
siguientes designados al 1.888.434.6237 o 304.233. 0880: Sr. Bryan 
Minor, ext. 263; Sr. Tim Bishop, ext. 353; o Muy Reverendo Dennis 
Schuelkens, Jr., V.E., ext. 270. Tambien puede llamar a la Oficina de 

Ambiente Seguro de la Diocesis al 304.230.1504.  Tambien puede lla-
mar a la linea directa de abuso sexual de la Diocesis al 833.230.5656. 
Los formularios de queja estan disponibles en linea en www.dwc.org, 
haga clic en "Diocesis" en la barra de menu, luego en "Oficinas", luego 
en "Ambiente seguro", luego "Descargar archivos y formularios". El 
formulario se titula "Formulario de queja para denuncias de abuso 
sexual de menores". El formulario se puede devolver por correo de EE. 
UU. A: Office of Safe Environment, Diocesis de Wheeling-Charles-
ton, PO Box 230, Wheeling WV 26003. 

Para informar al Coordinador de Asistencia a Victimas 
de la Diocesis: llame a la Dra. Patricia Bailey al 304.242.6988. 

Ademas de los metodos enumerados anteriormente para       
denunciar el abuso sexual, la Diocesis tambien se ha asociado  con                 
Navex Global para ofrecer la plataforma EthicsPoint para       
informar otras inquietudes adicionales, como sospecha de mala con-
ducta financiera, profesional y personal de un sacerdote, diacono, re-
ligioso, o empleado laico de la Diocesis o cualquier parroquia o es-
cuela catolica en West Virginia. Se puede acceder a la plataforma 
EthicsPoint a traves de www.dwc.org, en “Rendicion de cuentas”, 
luego “Informar  mala conducta” o llamando al 844.723.8381. Ethic-
sPoint es un sistema de informes de terceros que  informa a las auto-
ridades civiles cuando corresponda y a las autoridades diocesanas, y 
la identidad de la persona que informa esta protegida. Enlaces e in-
formacion: Departamento de Salud y Recursos Humanos de WV: 
https://www.wvdhhr.org/report.asp. Policia Estatal de Virginia Occi-
dental, Unidad de Crimenes contra Ninos: 304-293-6400.

Papa: Los santos fueron revolucionarios que 
vivieron las bienaventuranzas

¿Has oído?
¡DIOS ESTÁ HACIENDO 
ALGO NUEVO—Y ÉL TE ESTÁ 
LLAMANDO A SER PARTE!
Estamos en medio de un Avivamiento Eucarístico Nacional. 
¿Por qué? Porque la Iglesia necesita sanación, y el mundo 
necesita a Jesús. El Espíritu Santo nos invita a volver a la 
fuente y cumbre de nuestra fe: la Eucaristía.

Escanee el código a continuación para obtener más 
información sobre la emocionante jornada que viene y 
regístrese para recibir actualizaciones sobre lo que está 
sucediendo en este movimiento nacional sin precedentes!

avivamientoeucarístico.org



 
 

Sunday, November 6: All Saints, Bridgeport, 10 a.m. 
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Diocese of Wheeling-Charleston  

Confirmation Schedule 

Bishop Mark E. Brennan, Celebrant

8:00  WTAP TV            Parkersburg 
6:30 WOAY TV 4         Beckley & Bluefield 



George Sokos, DO
Advanced Heart Failure

10 Medical Park | Tower 1
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-243-8362

Steven Sorci, DO
Advanced Heart Failure

10 Medical Park | Tower 1
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-243-8362

Dean Wickel, MD
Vascular Surgery

20 Medical Park | Suite 102
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-242-4800

Ganga Prabhakar, MD
Cardiac Surgery

10 Medical Park | Suite 104
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-243-8669

Robert Herron III, DO
Thoracic Surgery

10 Medical Park | Suite 104
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-243-8669

20 Medical Park | Suite 105
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-242-4800

Sushant Sharma, MD
Cardiology

10 Medical Park | Tower 1
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-243-8362

Walid Gharib, MD
Cardiology

David Campsey, MD
Cardiology

20 Medical Park | Tower 2
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-242-4800

James D’Antonio, MD
Cardiology

20 Medical Park | Suite 105
Wheeling, WV 

Phone: 304-242-4800

Iliana Hurtado, MD
Cardiology

502 Cabela Drive
Triadelphia, WV

Phone: 855-WVU-CARE

Deepak Hooda, MD
Cardiology

10 Medical Park | Suite 104
Wheeling, WV

Phone: 304-242-4800

ADVANCED
TECHNIQUES.
BETTER
RESULTS.

H E A R T  C A R E

Platinum Performance
Achievement Award for

Chest Pain – Heart Attack

AMERICAN COLLEGE of CARDIOLOGY
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Advertise  
with  

The Catholic 
Spirit

 
Contact  

 Colleen Rowan at  
crowan@dwc.org 

Foodservice Equip-
ment, Supplies, Dis-
posables, Janitorial 

and more

1 Fourteenth Street,  
Wheeling, WV 26003 

 304-233-2270 
 Stop in or call us today!


